120 Adelaide Street West

Suite 1600

Toronto, Ontario M5H 1T1
Ontario Power Authority I 323‘253313

www.powerauthority.on.ca

May 31, 2007

Ms. Kirsten Walli

Board Secretary

Ontario Energy Board

2300 Yonge Street, 27th Floor
Toronto, Ontario

M4P 1E4

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: Northern York Region Electricity Supply
Board File No.: EB-2005-0315

By letter of April 20, 2007, the OEB requested the Ontario Power Authority develop a three
year plan to address the possible overloading at the Armitage Transfer Station. The plan is
to include a two phase remedial action plan to address the short-term electricity
requirements in the Northern York Region for the summer of 2007 and the longer-term
requirements from October 2007 to December 2009.

The OPA is hereby submitting the first phase of its plan which incorporates the views of the
IESO, Hydro One and the York Region Distributors. The OPA wishes to thank these
parties for their co-operation and assistance in completing the attached document.

Attached please find eight paper copies, and one electronic version in pdf format sent by
email to Boardsec @oeb.gov.on.ca.

Yours truly,

Michael Lyle
General Counsel

Att.

cc: Peter H. O’Dell, Assistant Board Secretary, Ontario Energy Board
Susan Frank, Vice President and Chief Regulatory Officer, Hydro One Networks Inc.
Paula Conboy, Director of Regulatory and Government Affairs, PowerStream Inc.
Gaye-Donna Young, Chief Operating Officer, Newmarket Hydro Limited
Kim Warren, Manager, Regulatory Affairs, Independent Electricity System Operator



